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Minutes of the Recreation and Well-being for Brundall Committee

Meeting Date: 6th September 2021 (Saint Laurence Centre, Brundall)
Housekeeping – The Chairman explained the emergency procedures and recording practice.

Present:
 Cllr Lawrence Britt  (Committee Chairman and Brundall PC), Cllr Mike Savory (Brundall PC), Cllr Julie Mickelburgh (Brundall PC), Cllr Phil Gabillia (Brundall PC), Tom Woods (Brundall Church - Sports Worker),  Cllr Chris Whitehouse, (Brundall PC), Rev Peter Leech (Yare Valley Churches and BMH), 
Sharon Smyth (Clerk to the Parish Council)

Members of the Public: None present.
1. Apologies for absence
        
G Buckley (Cremer’s Meadow), Richard Farley (Tree  Warden), Cllr Graham Abbott (Brundall PC/LM Committee rep)


Absences Cllr Andrew Bonham -Brundall PC/BMH Liaison), Josh Whitwood
2. Declarations of Interests None.
3. Minutes of Meeting 5th July 2021

It was resolved with a majority vote and 1 abstention to accept the minutes as an accurate record.

4. Matters arising not on Agenda – The cycleways project is still going through a costing process. Hence the small working group cannot convene until these are received. Trustees of the Memorial Hall were sent a copy of the route.
The Land Management Committee voted to keep the youth shelter closed, therefore the subgroup meeting between parties was not necessary at this point in time and to decide upon it when the results of the village survey have been fully analyzed.

The Wildlife Vision was fully approved by Brundall Parish Council.
5. Co-options and resignations – Josh Whitwood’s attendance record was queried. The Clerk will look 
back and check whether he has been absent for 6 months in which case he will be disqualified from the 
Committee. Tom Woods will enquire to see if any young people are interested in joining.
6. Public Participation (15 mins) None
7. Update on Parish Council Matters

The District Councillors for the Brundall Ward have both resigned and an election will take place on 
28th September.

The Planning application for 4 houses at Oakdale has been called in and will be determined by the 
Planning Committee.


The village survey costs of £84.00 (leaflets) and £280.00 (Village Book) were approved by full Council.

8. Update on Yare Valley Churches matters.

The new sports café will be held on the first Sunday in each month at the Memorial Hall. So far around 21 people have attended, and it has been a good opportunity to engage with parents also. The Foundation for Growth has been involved in the Forget Me Not dementia café. The WAV (Wheelchair Access Vehicle) is now operational again. Youth Clubs will be restarting in one week. The Church Band has been playing to bring joy to the parishioners.
9. Update on Brundall Memorial Hall matters. 
No report was given.
10. Health and Wellbeing with Recreation
The Village Survey will run from 4th October until Mid-November (12th) and analysis is expected to have been completed about a month afterwards. The leaflet and link to the online survey will appear in the Village Book. The Clerks will be in the office to assist anyone not online. The Clerks will issue it to community groups in Brundall *
11. Clean Air Day

The Chairman explained that Clean Air Day held on 17th June has resulted in some very useful documents to reference on their website. It is being used by organizations and action is taken where there is a climate emergency. (Parish Councils). It was agreed that the Parish Council needs a strategy. During the exercise village groups will need to be consulted. The school has an Eco Council run by Liz Woods.
Before any action is put in place the air quality needs to be measured in various locations throughout the village. We need to understand the effects of pollution on the village. What actions are taken need to be achievable. Cllr Savory suggested that a number of “small wins” can easily be put in place such as linking in with the school to promote cycling/walking to school. 

Cllr Gabillia said that there is equipment that can be purchased. The Clerks will contact Jan Davis at Cantley PC to ask about their equipment and where it was purchased. Perhaps measuring each location every month for six months or longer (to incorporate seasonal changes) would be necessary.

In time wind turbines or information given out on food, diets, housing, and travel can be done. Cllr Savory suggested that we as a Council need to lead by example and “get our own house in order” before the Council can preach to the village about carbon neutral measures. It was agreed that Cllr Savory, Cllr Gabillia and the Clerks would prepare a paper to present at the next meeting to analyze the way Brundall PC is run and what ways it is currently (or plans to) reduce its carbon footprint. * For example, the Allotments could be encouraged to come away from using bonfires and use a woodchipper or take their waste away with them. By 2035 the country is expected to reduce its carbon emissions substantially.
In summary, next actions are to:

1) Prepare a paper detailing the Council’s actions on its carbon footprint

2) Measure air quality in Brundall for the next year.

3) Build on the results of number 1 and 2 to create a long-term carbon neutral policy for Brundall.

Cllr Gabillia had sent to the Committee many examples of carbon neutral policies from the Friends of the Earth, Greater Norwich Local Plan (GNLP), other parish councils. He was thanked for his efforts.

At this point in the meeting Rev Peter Leech joined the meeting and a summary of the meeting was briefly given. Rev Leech also gave a brief report on the Memorial Hall Committee:

Bookings are up, the Lions fete took place. When the time comes that the village survey is analyzed the Council and the Memorial Hall can get together and discuss the land east of the Memorial Hall.

12. Items for next Agenda (not for discussion) 
Carbon Neutral Policy for Brundall

Sports Hub

Cycle paths

Land east of Brundall Memorial Hall

13. Dates for next Recreation and Wellbeing Committee for Brundall Meetings:
8 November

17 January

14 March
Meeting closed at 8.15 pm.  



 *Actions agreed.
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